Call to Worship

Announcements

Prelude: "In the Presence of Jehovah" "Near to the Heart of God"

Gospel Reading Psalm 22:25-31

Song "Praise, I will praise you, Lord" #76 MWB

"Holy God, we praise thy name" vs. 1,4#121 MWB

Prayer

Worship in Giving

Gospel Reading John 15:1-8

Offering: "Morning has Broken"

Worship in Prayer

Epistle Reading 1 John 4:7-21

Share and Prayer

Worship in Song
Praise Team

Worship and the Word

Sermon Text Acts 8:26-40

Sermon Pastor Brad

"Go Over and Join This..."

Response "Spirit of the Living God" #349 MWB

"Spirit of God! Descend" vs. 1,3,5 #502 MWB

Benediction

Postlude "Constantly Abiding"

Pianist: Harriet Woelk

Announcements

<u>Mark your calendars!</u> Wednesday May 2, movie night with the youth. More details next week!

Volunteers needed to bring/serve food for the upcoming Second Sunday Social on May 13. Please sign up in the foyer

<u>There will be a graveside service for Milda Reimner on</u> Monday at !:00 p.m. Memorial will be at 2:00 p.m. at Bethesda and Faspa will follow at 3:00p.m.

Everence will hold an informative workshop on Monday, May 7, at 6:30 p.m. Social Security and retirement income planning will cover when to begin taking Social Security, risks that can impact your savings and strategies to help your income last throughout retirement. The workshops are presented by Everence staff and held at the Everence office at 3179 N. Main St., North Newton. Reserve your spot soon by contacting Michelle Ramer at (316) 283-3800; (877) 467-7294 or michelle.ramer@everence.com.

Sexualized violence and the church

Mennonite Central Committee is offering a series of free webinars this spring for churches and individuals who want to learn more about how to address sexualized violence within the congregation and how to encourage healthy sexuality and healthy masculinity among members. Each webinar will be led by church leaders and others with expertise in the topics. All three webinars are free and begin at 2 pm and end at 3 pm CST. Please join us on Wednesday, May 9 for Sexualized violence- How should churches respond? Speakers Cyneatha Millsaps and Silvia Rios will lead the discussion about what we mean when we talk about sexualized violence and what we can do when our congregations experience sexualized violence. The final webinar will be on June 13, Healthy masculinity. Learn more and register for the webinars at mcc.org/wwso. Contact karinkaufmanwall@mcc.org with questions.

Next Week's Mixed Quartet Pianist: Marcia Hiebert

Weekly Events:

Sunday: Sunday School 9:30 (on special Sundays we will not meet

but join everyone else)

Wednesday: Youth Group. Meal at 6:30/Class at 7:00 Wednesday: Women's support group 6pm until 7?

Wednesday: Girl's Club 8:00pm

Up Coming Events

- -April 29: 5th Sunday Offering "Timothy Tema"
- -April 30: Blood Mobile 1p.m. -6 p.m.
- -May 2: Movie Night w/ youth
- -May 7: Everence Workshop 6:30 p.m.
- -May 9: Sexualized Violence/Church 2 p.m.
- -May 13: Second Sunday Social 9:30
- -May15: Choir at Hutchinson Correctional 7-8:30

Deacon: Jaynette Miller 367-3727 Church Moderator: Mickey Harvey (mickeyharvey5@gmail.com)

The WORD The Holy Spirit Everyone Welcome



GOESSEL MENNONITE CHURCH

Lead Pastor Brad Penner: cell - 620-532-1400
Pastor Brad's email - darev55@yahoo.com
Youth Pastor Joe Cannon: cell - 316-251-2095
Pastor Joe's e-mail -josephfcannon@tabor.edu
Website WWW.goesselchurch.org
Ph 620-367-2446 Worship 10:30 a.m.

Vol. 71 April 29, 2018 No17



May Birthdays

02 Megan Spencer	09 Anne
Harvey	
11 Delores Peterson	17 AVi
Mae Meeks	
19 Aubrey Nícole Spencer	21 Brad
Penner	
22 Kathy (Bob) Woelk	24 Anna
Woelk	
26 Ivan Schmidt	30 Vύ
Penner	
31 Jesse Goertzen	



May Anniversaries

29 Marlo and Lynnette Duerksen
30 Brad and Ví Penner



Updates to MCC kits: after a recent evaluation of material resources, including input from our partners around the world, MCC has made updates to each kit. Please visit mcc.org/mrc/kits for all the updated lists and contact katemast@mcc.org or call 316.283.2720 with questions. New printed kit cards are available from the MCC Central States office in North Newton, Kansas. Thank you for your continued donations that bring dignity and hope to people around the world.

Celebrate Mother's Day by supporting mothers around the world through MCC Infant Care Kits! Help mothers, who are displaced by war or disaster, give their infants a good start. The kit contents have changed recently, visit mcc.org/mrc/kits for full kit information and from there click through to our Amazon Wish List for easier shopping and shipping. Just bring or ship kit items to MCC Central States 121 E. 30th St. North Newton, KS 67117. Send love around the world this Mother's Day! Contact katemast@mcc.org or call 316.283.2720 with questions.

On Tuesday, May 15 from 7-8:30pm the Offender Victim Ministries organized choir at the Hutchinson Correctional Facility East Unit will be giving a concert for outside guests!

This is a great opportunity to hear choral music and support the volunteers and men at HCF who have been working hard on their music. Please contact Ben Kreider by Tuesday, May 1 if you would like to attend: ben@offendervictimministries.org or (316) 281 5244.

<u>Calling all MCC volunteers!!</u> Please save the date for our Volunteer Appreciation event on Wednesday, June 13 5-7 pm at MCC Central States in North Newton!

May Birthdays

02 Megan Spencer	09 Anne
Harvey	
11 Delores Peterson	17 AVi
Mae Meeks	
19 Aubrey Nícole Spencer	21 Brad
Penner	
22 Kathy (Bob) Woelk	24 Anna
Woelk	
26 Ivan Schmidt	30 Ví
Penner	
31 Jesse Goertzen	



<u>May Anníversaries</u>

29 Marlo and Lynnette Duerksen 30 Brad and Ví Penner



Updates to MCC kits: after a recent evaluation of material resources, including input from our partners around the world, MCC has made updates to each kit. Please visit mcc.org/mrc/kits for all the updated lists and contact katemast@mcc.org or call 316.283.2720 with questions. New printed kit cards are available from the MCC Central States office in North Newton, Kansas. Thank you for your continued donations that bring dignity and hope to people around the world.

Celebrate Mother's Day by supporting mothers around the world through MCC Infant Care Kits! Help mothers, who are displaced by war or disaster, give their infants a good start. The kit contents have changed recently, visit mcc.org/mrc/kits for full kit information and from there click through to our Amazon Wish List for easier shopping and shipping. Just bring or ship kit items to MCC Central States 121 E. 30th St. North Newton, KS 67117. Send love around the world this Mother's Day! Contact katemast@mcc.org or call 316.283.2720 with questions.

On Tuesday, May 15 from 7-8:30pm the Offender Victim Ministries organized choir at the Hutchinson Correctional Facility East Unit will be giving a concert for outside guests!

This is a great opportunity to hear choral music and support the volunteers and men at HCF who have been working hard on their music. Please contact Ben Kreider by Tuesday, May 1 if you would like to attend: ben@offendervictimministries.org or (316) 281 5244.

Calling all MCC volunteers!! Please save the date for our Volunteer Appreciation event on Wednesday, June 13 5-7 pm at MCC Central States in North Newton!